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Well the DJ is behind us now and once again we experienced an accident-free event and despite the
ominous weather about we were lucky to have a mainly dry run. There will be other accounts elsewhere
in the newsletter so I will not deal with that aspect here. It is important for me to thank all the hardworking
volunteers who gave so much o their time and talents to putting together a successful event which
was enjoyed by the competitors and ran like clockwork.

Looking around the various club newsletters and publications I am always amazed as to how much
is happening in the old vehicle movement in our country. Despite tighter economic times and other
constraints it remains difficult to find a date on any weekend where there isn’t already something
planned which I suppose is a healthy sign for the movement.

What is of concern however is a particular common denominator which is evident in every club and
gathering which I attend and which was brought into stark focus by an overseas visitor who joined us
for the DJ. That is the average age of all those who are participating and supporting in whatever way
the event concerned. While I do not advocate hair colouring as a solution it is clear that our movement
comprises a more senior sector of the populace. Please understand I have nothing against older
people I am one myself but there is a huge need to attract younger people to the community of motor
enthusiasts if we are to preserve any kind of heritage in this regard. So the challenge to each and
every caring member is to identify a younger person who may have the inkling to join us in our
endeavours and to invite them as guests or whatever to kindle the interests we already have and
thereby attract them to become members in the future. I clearly recall that it was just such an invitation
when the only wheels I had access to  were on a company bakkie but the bug bit me hard and forty
years later I am still grateful to Alf and Pat who invited me to share their world in this way.

If only half of our membership were to introduce a younger new potential member that would have a
very significant effect on our club. In my experience all those years ago the movement was not
particularly welcoming to novices but thankfully those days have passed so please think about this
one and see whop you can find.

Until next month, safe and happy motoring.

Ian Holmes.

FROM THE CHAIRMAN’S DESK



2

Aylwin Stephenson's Magnificent Auburn

So here we are into April, and Easter is about to happen. I
really need to put the Christmas tree away and get out the
Easter bunny. So before more time catches up with us, let’s
welcome 4 new members to the Club.

First on my list is Joh Maio who lives in Beaulieu with his wife
Ruth. Welcome to you both. Next it’s a welcome Mark
Richardson and his wife Sandy. They live in Roosevelt Park.
It’s good to see you Mark, enjoy your time with the VVC. Now
we say hello to Neville Tully who lives, with his wife Maureen,
in Oaklands. Neville has a 1936 Bentley which is in the process
of getting registered. Welcome to you both and good luck.
Lastly we extend a welcome to Tessa Vertue, wife of our
member Basil and they live in Germiston. To you all we say:
Enjoy the ride.

Having been in correspondence with Neville Tully re the
registration for his Bentley, decided me to reiterate a couple
of points I’ve harped on about before. The importance for all
our members to get their vehicles dated; get current dating
certificates updated to new addresses and registration numbers.
Another important piece of documentation members require
is your SAVVA indemnity. It’s important to get these documents
sorted out as soon as possible. As a club we are able to help
with these things but the responsibility for getting them done
rests with each of you. I know I sound like an old hag going
on and on about it, but it’s going to be important sooner rather
than later.

Oh and just to end on a fun note: Thanks to all the members
who have responded re my comments about the canine
members of the club. I had some really good laughs, it was
worth the risk.

Have fun Vintage Motoring, Noel

Please join
us on
Friday

evenings
at the club,

in the
“Milk Bar”
for a few
rounds!

John Berry
Ian Holmes

John Allison
Peter Manelis

Henry Watermeyer
Neil Harty

Peter Gerber
Dick Harris

Frank Hayward
Neville Mayhew

Aylwin Stephenson
Ric Curry

Paul Koski
Patrick Whelan
Gerald Davies
Ronald Suttner
Gabriel Meyer

HAPPY BIRTHDAY!
Many Happy Returns to:

NEW MEMBERS

THIS MONTH’S COVER

Happy Easter
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SAVVA Technical Tip –  – Fire extinguishers

By now you are most likely tired of articles about Fire extinguishers but this is not
about having them on hand - but to making sure they work.

Recently, a well known collector of note was pouring petrol into the carburettor of a car
to get it started when something drastic went wrong resulting in flaming petrol going in all

directions.  The covers on cars standing near-by also caught fire. They grabbed a fire extinguisher
only to find out it was inoperative. Apparently, they were able to drag the burning covers outside
and saved the cars but not before the gentleman was seriously injured and ended up in the burns
unit of a hospital. Regretfully, he has subsequently passed-on.

Please check your fire extinguishers – don’t assume they are in working
condition and make sure you
know how to operate them.
Most have a pin and anti-
tamper seal which must be
removed before the unit will
work.

Some of the smaller ones have a
dial which indicates their condition;
however, whilst these smaller ones
are very handy and we can carry
them in our cars we should also have
much larger ones in our workshops.
CO2 filled extinguishers are very
effective, leave no mess when used
and all have gauges.

It is a simple and inexpensive
exercise to take your extinguishers
to a fire extinguisher company every
few years to have them checked.
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THE BLINKWATER  BOYS : PART 2
(3RD EXPIDITION) By : John Allison

Queenstown, a once proud old Station, suffering the indignity of slovenly maintenance or, more pointedly,
“NONE”.  What shame on the present custodians of a once magnificent railway system that once carried
goods and passengers with equal aplomb.  “WILL THEY EVER GET BACK ON TRACK?”  OK Johnny,
stop winging – WE’RE HERE!

We find PUMBA standing to attention outside the station amongst a flotilla of Toyota’s gift to Africa.
Pumba is a 50 year old Landy, still working for a living and fully equipped to handle anything that stands
between it and it’s destination.  Ian is its long term owner and it rides proudly in that Landy old lady
way.  Brother Clive keeps it in good order, at his house alongside his neat little 45 year old IZUZU 4X4
bakkie, tough as old nails.

Clive alights from Pumba and helps us pile in the luggage.  Then off we go to Clive’s place to meet up
with the rest of the BLINKWATER BOYS – Brian, Noel, Brett and Bradley, who arrived in Bradley’s new
acquisition, a rather splendid, fully equipped Toyota 4X4, with all the latest off-road camping equipment.
 The fun begins after loading all the vital quartermasters’ provisions.  The weather is clement; the
company close as gravy in a potjie pot.  The going gets
more challenging as we leave the outskirts of Queenstown.  Ian recalling the history of the area.

It’s not long before we encounter an area where what used to be the road.  Now, not even negotiable
by the toughest off-roader.  We plot a route through the rocky veld.  New tracks are made.  All vehicles
meet the challenge, albeit with Pumba’s clutch offering some truculence, requiring some rather special
driver skills.  On we go towards our lunch stop at the old bridge, with its pristine pure water ideal to
put in your favourite Scotch.  The troops enjoy a feast of sausages and chicken, lubricated with various
beverages.  Soon we are on the way again, in Pumba, which has a lusty 4.1 litre Chev delivering
enough torque to match that of its occupants and keep gear changing to a minimum, which is slightly
more challenging with a faulty clutch slave cylinder.  But our driver’s intuitive mechanical touch appears
to have achieved the “near immaculate” clutchless gear change.

Heading for “Sweet Home” ( the Holmestead) the countryside, its majestic scenery, rugged roads like
devils elbows, lead us through the Katberg Mountains and many more historic areas where various
wars were fought, including Fort Beaufort, a once sizeable British Fort and Barracks, whose main
buttressed tower surveys the surrounding topography, where ever vigilant watch was kept over the war
facing Xhosa and Khoisan warriors.
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Our main destination is Upper Blinkwater, a once thriving small village, not far from Fort Beaufort.
“Sweet Home” the Holmes Family Seat, being very much a part of the farming activities in the area with
Ian and Clive’s Father Lester, cultivating and taming the land, whilst his wife, Muriel, (nee Dobrowsky)
miraculously taught children of widely varying ages, in a small school built on the property.  The name
“Blinkwater”; thought erroneously by Afrikaans folk in the area to mean “shining water” is accredited
to a certain Captain Blinkwater of the British Army (possibly part of the Fort Beaufort Contingent).

We visited the tidy fenced cemetery, paying our respects to the several generations of the Holmes
Forebears.  Later we watch, as the Holmes Clan (as on previous occasions) bestow gifts of food &
provisions, some in liquid form, to the surviving members of the loyal workers who somehow manage
to live, without any real endeavour or future prospects (sad through my eyes!) yet, there is a sense of
simple contentment.

Various explorations of the surrounding areas take place in the next few hours, such as looking for old
homesteads, now in ruins and inaccessible, since much of the open farmland and roads have been
engulfed by the cursed Black Wattle Trees, which over the last 20/30 years have taken over arable
farm land, seeding rapidly and of course, sapping the vital water table.  The wattles are so dense, that
some of the lads struggled to get back to the vehicles.
By now it’s mid afternoon.  We have to reach “Mpofu Lodge” which is on a small game reserve.  We
reach the lodge in beautiful, late afternoon sunlight with very special vistas from the lodge elevated
position.  Bradley takes a few guys on a game drive, others relax with a beer or two, whilst preparing
for the braai feast.  The place is ideal for our purpose.  Soon the fires are ready.  The conversation
around the bar is full of tales of past and tales of the days exploits.  A full day indeed.  The food comes
to the massive old table.  We imbibe in gusto, enjoying the company until late.

Next morning (Sunday 20th) Hamish, our Petrol head Svengaly, has come up with a plan to solve
Pumba’s problem.  A derelict Land Rover has been spotted lurking under a thick blanket of dust, replete
with flat tyres, having expired a long time ago.  We seek permission from the handyman on the property,
who agrees that we could “borrow” the required parts to fix our Landy, only to be thwarted by parts that
look the same, but have different threads.  However, we know Pumba will get us home to Queenstown.
 No problem on the open roads, but somewhat problematic in Queenstown’s unruly traffic.

Our journey back was good, with stops along the way, looking at places on interest, magnificent old
churches in once thriving towns, shops and houses empty, boarded up.  I was surprised to hear the
railway had passed through the area – no track of if now!  The thousands of people living in the rural
areas now rely on battered taxis to take them to Queens at extortionist fares.  It’s sad to see such
regression.  Such is the way of misguided politics – “cry beloved country”!!

Queens again at Clive’s House and the merry band; disband.  Such a lot has been packed into a short
time frame.  For me, the enjoyment comes from experiencing something with friends, something of the
early lifestyle, the knowledge of area and the intriguing tales of those times, seems life on the farms
was far from dull!  It is all so un-commercial and far from the “madding crowd”.

Soon we are back on the train and it’s all downhill again, or, more correctly, uphill?  But with indelible
memories intact.  Many thanks Ian, Clive and the BLINKWATER BOYS.  May they always remain JUST
BOYS!

PS :  We met the same Miner in the dining car.  This time his stories of illicit mining were mind boggling.
 Mini Mouse
was also on board!
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DJ 2014

I am sure that much more will be written about the DJ but here are some facts and observations on
this year’s run.
Firstly the weather was always going to be a major factor as the Gautengers drove down in the most
appalling conditions with there being rain solidly from Johannesburg to Pinetown. Not only was there
lots of rain but the visibility was also poor and that does not make for good vintage motorcycling.
The usual rebuilds were happening in the parking garage at the Hillcrest shopping centre and as the
numbers increased so did the noise level so anyone in doubt had it confirmed that it was truly DJ time
again.
Wednesday night saw all the competitors who had already arrived and who had taken the trouble to
go out to the Car Cub in Kloof treated to a wonderful spread at the now traditional pre DJ Cocktail party.
A great debt of gratitude is owed to the Natal club for really treating us like royalty and for laying out a
lovely spread. I always feel sorry for my DJ bike having to cope with the extra calorie intake on the run!
Well the weather played ball and while it was cool and fairly overcast the rain stayed away as we started
out  on the long haul (on a DJ Bike!) to Newcastle where the overnight stop traditionally happens. This
year the clerk of the course kept competitors on their toes with the need to pay careful attention to the
route schedule or pay the price which some did.
Lunch was in Estcourt and then via Ladismith to Newcastle was the general idea with a few challenges
en route. There was a very high rate of attrition this year and it is not apparent why this was. I guess
some rebuilds are quite old now and the night before ones usually have a disappointing outcome. The
only way to do well on a DJ is to have a bike that is mechanically absolutely sound and then to pay
full time attention to the route schedule. Anything else places you among the also rans.
Day two took the usual run up Majuba Pass and this is a  magnificent ride on a DJ Machine if it running
well. The gradients are mild and the scenery beautiful.
So what happened at the end? The event was won this year by Alan Cuninghame, son of Stuart and
to whom he dedicated his win. A great achievement. The second placed rider deserves perhaps even
more accolades as this was a True Grit story if ever there was one. Gavin Walton was seriously injured
in February last year when sheltering from a storm under a bridge on his way home from the Pre DJ
Rally he was struck by a car coming from the opposite direction its driver having lost control. Months
in hospital followed by painful rehab have seen him recover to the extent that he is mobile again but
still has a very fancy brace on his leg. Despite his difficulties he managed a remarkable second place
and all kudos must go to him for this magnificent achievement. Special mention must be made of our
two first time riders John Hassall and Martin Kaiser who both finished well too.
There were no serious accidents on the run although at least one rider had a very narrow escape when
a passing truck removed his right hand side rear view mirror for him. Sadly there are some seriously
inconsiderate motorists out there.
A very special word of thanks to Peter and Pam Hall and all their numerous helpers for another great
Commemorative DJ Run. It was also very good to see so many first time riders coming into the
brotherhood and may there be even more next time to keep this alive.
Dewar McKorkingdale.

DJ Trophies awaiting the award ceremony The winner Alan Cuninghame receiving the
Schlesinger Vase from Peter Elliott of the
Rand Motoring Club
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AUSTRALIA

This is a note sent to The VVC from our member Noel McIntosh. Noel joined VVC in 1969. He and
Donna and the family emigrated to Australia in 1978, but they have remained members of The VVC
and kept in contact in all this time.

10th Anniversary of record drive in 1913 Vauxhall

This year marks the tenth anniversary of a record drive around Australia in a 1913 Vauxhall.

The longest Tour in the history of the VSCC (Australia) was held 10 years ago.
Entries opened in the first months of 2004 for the 60th Anniversary Tour around Australia, to be held
in September.

Many members expressed great enthusiasm but were held back by either work or partners.

The route was planned to hug the Australian coast … except Tasmania.  The night stops were nominated
so entrants could meet to discuss the day’s drive without having to follow a detailed route schedule.

When entries closed there was only one entrant:  a veteran Vauxhall with Noel McIntosh and Rob
Everett.  This was the car, which VVC member took to Australia in 1978.  The 1913 car was meticulously
prepared.  Its trans-Russian engine, gearbox and back axle were rebuilt.  A spare engine was also
overhauled and run in just in case a spare was needed en-route. They started on the 15th September
2004 on the 16 0000 km drive………

Highlights of the trip were the long driving days usually covering 500kms, meeting members of other
vintage clubs and fixing a bigend bearing Darwin in 48 hours.

The complete video was loaded onto You Tube.  Google “around Australia 1913 vauxhall” and you will
find the complete video.
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[SPOTTED]

Ric Lewis Jon Lewis Hamish Morrison and Pierre
Rousseau admire the DJ Bikes

Brian Noik’s lovely little Wolsley

Betty Richmond reunited with Tilly whom she
rode on many DJ’s

DJ Machines and Members

Adrian and Gerald Hollis in their Side Car Rig Eric Stuart Dawn Angela and Brian at
the DJ Breakfast
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2014 CALENDAR OF EVENTS
(Subject to amendment – see Magazine & Notice board for more current information)

To be arranged (other ideas will be welcome!): - Concours d’Whatsit; Brian’s Fun Run;

Social evening; Monthly breakfasts (usually 2nd Sunday of month)

MARCH
Mar 4 VVC DJ welcome function at VVC
Mar 7/8 VVC DJ Motorcycle Rally finish at Turffontein Race Course 8th
Mar 23 PR Piston Ring Swop Meeting
Mar 23 VMC Century Run
Mar 30 VVC Vintage Cars & Bikes with Austin Healey Club
APRIL
Apr 6  Angela’s Picnic (SAMCA – Johannesburg)
Apr 27 VVC Red Cars & Bikes
MAY
May 1 SUNBM DAM BUSTERS RALLY - SUNBEAM CLUB
May 8/11 SAVVA EDWARDIAN/VETERAN RUN & DIAMOND JUBILEE
May VSCC Cars in the Park (VSCC – Pietermaritzburg)
May 25 VVC Motorcycle day with VMC & CMC
JUNE
Jun PMC Mampoer Tour – Pretoria
Jun EPVCC Milligan Rally
Jun VMC/JHMT DJ REMEMBERANCE RUN
Jun 29 VVC American Cars & Bikes with Piston Ring
JULY
Jul 5/6 ? CMC 1000 Bike Show (CMC – Johannesburg)
Jul VVC Winter Run to Wigwam in Rustenburg
Jul 27 VVC Annual General Meeting/Post-vintage Cars & Bikes
AUGUST
Aug 3 PMC Cars in the Park (POMC – Pretoria)
Aug 10 VVC Kenjara Lodge Lunch Run
Aug POMC Magnum Rally
Aug 31 VVC Club Sunday Post Vintage Cars & Bikes
Aug/Sept  VOW Wheels on the Vaal (VOWC – Vereeniging)
SEPTEMBER
Sep 20 SAVVA SAVVA AGM
Sep 21 P R Piston Ring Swop Meet
Sep 24  National Drive it Day! SAVVA
Sep 24/27 MOD A FORD MODEL A CONVENTION BLOEMFORNTEIN
Sep 28 VVC Post-45 Cars & Bikes & Buick Club
OCTOBER
Oct PR Motoring Memories Piston Ring
Oct  Studebaker Club Show Day Smuts House
Oct 26 VVC Sports Cars, Bikes,BDC & Flea Market
NOVEMBER
Nov 8?  Fairest Cape Motorcycle Tour CVMC
Nov 30 VVC Veteran Cars & Bikes
DECEMBER
Dec 7 VVC Christmas Lunch – venue to be advised
Dec 28 VVC Christmas Meeting
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Art Exhibition in conjunction with a Garage Tour
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A husband and his wife are shopping at Makro.
The husband picks up a case of Tafel and puts it in their cart.
“What do you think you are doing?” says the wife.

They are on sale only R100.00 for 24 cans he replies.

“Put them back we can’t afford them” demands the wife.

They carry on shopping. A few aisles further on the woman picks up a R200 jar of face cream and
puts it in the basket.

“What do you think you are doing?” asks the husband

“Its my face cream. It makes me look beautiful” replies the wife
The husband retorts “So does 24 Tafels and its half the price!”
He is recovering!!

WANTED

Honda CB72 – 250cc in rally running condition.
Contact:

Dick Maizey  073 864 4022
or

Rikki Maizey 082 653 9946
or

Eric Mc Q 083 7000 171
eric@anatomical.co.za

CLUB SUNDAY JOKE

Classic Car Adventure Tour
• 120 kilometers of good tarred roads, beautiful countryside.
• Over 50 fun questions with clues to search for – a partner
is recomended.
• Emphasis is on fun, safety and comaraderie.
• Prizes galore.

Entries will be limited so get your entries in a.s.a.p.

NEWS FLASH : BRAND NEW ROUTE!
Starting and Ending at the South Downs Golf Course.

Tea & Coffee will be served (courtesy of the Sunbeam Car Club)
at the start and Pub lunches will be available (for own account)
at the Prize Giving.

Promoted by the SUNBEAM SPORTS CAR CLUB

THURSDAY: 1st MAY 2014
(PUBLIC HOLIDAY)

COST: R50 per car

ENTRIES & ENQUIRIES
Harry Boys
ahboys@telkomsa.net
Phone/Fax: 011 795 3534

John Allison
Fax 011 626 1420
Cell: 072 108 4280
parasky@absamail.co.za




